Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
Under the freedom of information act, can I request details of any scaffolding companies who have been taken to court this year or are being taken to court in the near future?

The Council prosecuted Derby Access Scaffolding Ltd in March 2017.
With regard to current actions being taken regarding scaffolding companies, information regarding current or future prosecutions is exempt from release.

In this instance, the Council judges that to disclose to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOIA must be viewed) details of cases still not fully resolved by the Courts would prejudice the ability of both the Council and the Courts to successfully investigate and prosecute matters brought before them.

The public interest in withholding information regarding current cases being prosecuted until such time as they are completed is deemed in this instance to be greater than the public interest in disclosure at this time.
In addition, where matters are being heard or have been heard in court, details of this are exempt from disclosure as information and be obtained by making a request directly to the Court, rather than the Council. 
Information about Leicester cases can be obtained by contacting:

Leicester Magistrates' Court
le-leicmcenq@hmcts.gsi.gov.uk
Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 however requires Local Authorities when refusing to provide such information to provide you the applicant with a notice stating why this exemption applies. 

The relevant exemptions to disclosure therefore apply:

Section 30 – Investigations and proceedings conducted by public authorities 
Section 32 – Court Records
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

